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All Pupils 

• Hollygirt bottle green blazer – to be worn at all times unless the Head gives discretion to remove 
on hot days 

• Hollygirt bottle green pleated skirt – worn on or just above the knee 

• Charcoal grey trousers - for pupils who only own black trousers, you will have until September 
2024 to buy grey trousers 

• Hollygirt bottle green V neck jumper or cardigan – this is in addition to the blazer and must be worn 
under the blazer 

• White long or short sleeved shirt – shirts to be always tucked into trousers or skirt 

• Hollygirt tie – worn smartly 

• Practical black, dark blue or green outdoor coat or anorak – no fashion items including 
leather, denim or sweatshirts/hooded tops.  Head coverings are permitted in school for pupils 
whose faith requires it.  No other headwear to be worn in school.  Outdoor clothing should not be 
worn when inside the school building. 

• Plain black cotton socks or tights 

• Plain school bag – must be an adequate size to contain school books and folders 

• Plain black practical, sensible shoes – no boots, no trainers, or heels 
  
 Physical Education Kit 

• Plain black shorts or skort 

• Hollygirt hoodie or zip top  

• Plain black leggings or tracksuit bottoms 

• Hollygirt fitted polo shirt or T-shirt  

• Trainers 

• Safety equipment for specific sports i.e., gum shield, shin pads 
 

Pupils wearing the incorrect uniform/PE kit will be asked to borrow items or parents will be asked to 
bring into school the correct uniform/kit for their child. 

 
Other Expectations 

• Hair must be appropriate for school (no extreme hairstyles).  Hair must be tied back in labs and for 
practical lessons.  

• Make-up - pupils should present a professional look including minimal make-up and finger 
nails should be of a safe length (Head’s/Deputy Head’s discretion) and no nail varnish/gel or false 
nails allowed.  No false eyelashes.  If pupils would like to cover up spots, they should use clear 
coverings.  

• Jewellery - pupils may wear one small earring in each lobe of their ear.  No bars, chains, spikes, 
spacers or similar are allowed.  Pupils may wear a watch.  No visible body jewellery other than 
earrings are allowed. Pupils will be asked to take their jewellery off if it doesn’t follow expectations. 


